COTA CC Meeting

04-03-2008
Approved Minutes

8:30-10am; Smith Lab 4187

Present: Palazzi, Harvey, Wyszomirski (acting chair), Ward, Tupman, Haase, Harvey, Fox, Giffin, Mockabee, Mudrak, Lee, Thompson, Simcox, Anthony Hill.55 (Theatre), Kari Breitigam.6 (student rep), Proctor, Haase
Announcements:  
· ECA system is live!  Info, training, account creation all available at http://eca.osu.edu  Contact Joe Rutter.1 for assistance.
· VAM Minor: Went to CAA yesterday, results expected by Friday

· Art, Art Ed, Dance Proposals going to CCI Sub-B tomorrow

· New members: Kari Breitigam and Anthony Hill (substituting for Mandy Fox for SP 08)

1. Approve the minutes of 3/3 meeting Unanimously Approved (1 change)
2.  Art Ed 707  Unanimously Approved with contingencies in bold
A. GTA training course has been very successful so far

B. Late assignments half-grade reduction: committee suggests changing language

C. Elective?  Only required for GTAs – will leave that language out on first and fourth paragraph of cover sheet

D. Has there been communication within college as a model or possible offering for other depts?  Not yet, but information sharing on teaching and ed. research issues seems to be increasingly desirable for grad students
E. Valerie Mockabee to gather info on similar courses in COTA and give to Mark Fullerton – possible info sharing on courses for GTAs on teaching

F. Grading scale “B” & “B- ” both start at 83 – please align.

Motion to approve (Ward, 2nd Proctor)  

3. Art Ed 781 Unanimously Approved with Contingencies in bold

A. Syllabus

1. P.3 “Attendance 1”: Suggestion to be more specific. Suggested language: “student’s overall grade will drop by one third…” 
2. It is suggested (but not required) to use 16-pt font for disability statement

3. P 4:  Recommendation to remove bolded sentence under Attendance paragraph
4. P 4 – end  Please align all titles and labels throughout document, including names of assignments in “topical outline” with their titles in the “Assignments and Grade Distribution” section

5. Please clarify/differentiate descriptions for audience research plan and group project plan/presentation 
6. Duplicate line p 4, paragraph 4 – please remove
7. P.3 “Assignments and Grading” Please either provide a grading scale in syllabus or refer to it explicitly as the one used in Carmen.

8. G. Proctor to e-mail statement to V. Mockabee for distribution and possible inclusion on this syllabus

9. Please change “Course Syllabus” on page 6 to “Topical Outline”
B. Pre-req of grad standing.  Most take 671 beforehand.  Add “permission of instructor” (done kmh 4-7-08)
C. Please provide a Service Learning statement based on SLSR questions found at: http://service-learning.osu.edu/docs/checklist_SLCourse.pdf 
D. Cover page typos?
Motion to approve with contingencies in: Ward, 2nd Harvey

Unanimously Approved with Contingencies in bold
4. Music/SHS 815  Sent Back
A. Grading section of syllabus: Why no “minuses” and only “plusses”?  This is a change from old syllabus.  Please explain.

B. No explanation of 1-hr lab (points 3&4 under “Course Assignments”) old syllabus had nice explanation

C. Please incorporate assignment due dates into weekly topical outline
D. Suggestion to provide syllabus template example

E. Some typos located in syllabus 

F. As listed on the syllabus, there appear to be 4 instructors teaching the new version of course, only one of whom is from Music. Are they all instructors or are some visitors?  If so please clarify.

G. Please provide new cover letter to replace David Frego’s letter from 2006
H. Bob Ward to contact Dr. Peeler re: revisions
5. PSP Review JW (Paper copies distributed by Val Mockabee at the meeting because they contain FERPA information. All FERPA data was re-collected by VM after discussion.) 

A. Student was misinformed as to who could sign off in advising on PSP contracts; it cannot be any professor in department but rather student should justify why the person who approved it was suitable to do so
B. M. Wyszomirski did not see PSP at department level and did not sign off on it.  Chair signed.
C. Business courses: student does have some related courses, has not taken entrepreneurship course yet.  Student did not feel any of the business professors were approachable. There have been problems in the past with students from COTA getting into Fisher courses.  Generally 494 is open if student wishes to take it, but may have trouble getting into other courses.
D. Approximates Arts Enterprise Minor (which is still in development).  Could she follow Arts Policy and Admin curriculum (contact for this program is Pat Stuhr)?

E. Would it be prudent to advise her to take course in anticipation of the upcoming minor (plan to submit proposal to COTA SP08, student plans to graduate in 2021).  Val will confirm situation with Dr. Sorten first and then advise student accordingly.

6. PSP Review JH (Paper copies distributed by Val Mockabee at the meeting because they contain FERPA information. All FERPA data was re-collected by VM after discussion.) 

A. Suggestion for development of a Film Production Major/Minor, which could decrease significantly the PSP proposals in this area.  Is there a way to inform advisors/professors that they can recommend standard combination of choices.  Or encourage the development of a Film Production Minor?  There were questions about resources involved in the development of such a major (B.A.). Janet Parrott is main contact person for this PSP area.

B. Currently, there is a Film Studies Interdisc. Major, a Media Production Minor in Theatre, and a recently approved Video Arts Minor.  Suggestion for students to combine these based on their interests.
C. Proposal language: student mentions only film -Why just film?  Does he mean film and video?

D. Is there a GPA standard for PSPs?  Should there be one?  Is X.XX high enough?  
E. Student has many hours that do not count toward his B.A. – what are his motivations for the PSP proposal?  He is currently majoring in Theatre.
F. This proposal is in line with what has been approved in the past (Thompson).
G. PSP is very visible on web at university level, encouraging students to develop these, perhaps beyond a reasonable amount.  Suggestion to remove from at least COTA web site.
H. Suggestion to invite Janet Parrot and Ron Green (HoA) to next COTA meeting.

I. Hesitation to set a precedent with one student versus a decision to begin a programmatic change either in advising practices or a programmatic proposal (which would be more of a professional degree than a liberal arts degree.)

J. Student already has many of the VPA Minor courses.  Recommend a major in Film Studies and Minor in VPA? Val and Dennis to research possibilities and present options to student before deciding to approve the PSP proposal.  
